Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
May 21, 2025

At a regular meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on May 21, 2025, members Tres Myers, J ennifer Hodges, Lorenzo
Calamaco, Brandon Criswell, Shane Polk and Superintendent Zach Morris. Bay
Hecht and Ray Bradley were absent. Also in attendance were Tiffany Potts, Greg
Decker, Alexis Gaspar, and Kristin Marsh.

President Lorenzo Calamaco called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Superintendent Morris led the invocation followed by Lorenzo Calamaco leading
the pledges.

No one addressed the board in an open forum.

Gallagher Construction presented the Bond Updates and answered questions from
the Board of Trustees.

Next, Kristin Marsh, notary public, administered the oath of office to Lorenzo
Calamaco and Tres Myers. Bay Hecht was not in attendance.

Reorganization of the Board-

Brandon Criswell made a motion to elect to keep Lorenzo Calamaco as the
President. Tres Myers seconded the motion, and motion carried.

Jennifer Hodges made a motion to elect Brandon Criswell to the Vice President
seat. Tres Myers seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Shane Polk then motioned to keep Ray Bradley as the secretary. Tres Myers
seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the minutes from April 21, 2025. Tres
Myers seconded the motion. All in favor.

Tres Myers made a motion to approve the bills from the middle of April, 2025 to
May 2025. Jennifer Hodges seconded the motion. All trustees were in favor.

Principal Tiffany Potts updated the board of trustees on the MAP scores and
STAAR scores dates. Both boys and girls track teams had continued success with
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individuals competing and medaling at the state level. UIL competitors had great
success at the state level with a 3rd place finish for the computer science team and
an individual 1st place finish for Jaxon Hodges.

Superintendent Morris updated the trustees on the attendance report at 181 students
to end the school year. Budget lines looked good overall. A couple of line items
may need to be amended before the close of the books. Investment report looks
good as most of the taxes for the year have been collected. The end of year staff
Juncheon will be held on Friday May 23rd at 11 am with graduation following at 8
pm.

After a quick break, the board of trustees went into closed session at 7:35 pm.
The board of trustees reconvened into open session at 8:19 pm.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:19 pm. Tres Myers
seconded the motion. All in favor.

The next regular meeting will be held on June 18th, 2025.
There will be a special called meeting on May 28, 2025.

For the Board of Trustees:
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